Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Nursing has received the petition for declaratory statement from Heather Davis, DNP, APRN, PMHNP-BC, FNP-BC, on September 15, 2025. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.012, F.S., as it applies to the petitioner.

The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board and seeking clarity regarding her authority prescribing controlled substances in her new role as a psychiatric-mental health nurse practitioner. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Jennifer Baxley, Deputy Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
